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We arrived at Dubai on 11th July. In the first two days, we went to Atlantis Palm 

Hotel, Jumeirah Beach Park and also the biggest shopping mall in the world, 

Dubai Mall. We went shopping and watched Dubai Fountain. This was so great. 

The most unforgettable experience was a traditional dinner. We used our hand 

to taste the food, not using fork and spoon. It was very special. 

 

In the children and youth summit, I had very deep feelings. At the same time, I 

learnt a lot.  

 

15th July was the second day of the summit, I was very excited because I love 

dancing. I finally had a chance to learn dancing. I felt nervous about the first 

lesson, because I didn’t have any schoolmate with me. I needed to meet some 

new friends. At the beginning, I dared not to talk to anyone because I needed 

to speak in English. However, I tried to talk to someone, they were very friendly. 

They also introduced their friends to me. So, I met a lot of friends in the first 

lesson. 

 

In the dancing class, students were separated into different groups such as 

Tap Dance, Hip Hop, Ballet, Traditional Dance and UAE Dance. I joined Tap 

Dance and Hip Hop. After two lessons, we understood all the steps and we 

could dance with music correctly. Some steps about Tap Dance are quite 

difficult, and we needed to practice again and again. Finally, we could 

overcome it.  



In the next two days, I met many new friends. Besides Hong Kong students, I 

met friends from South Korea, Macau, Singapore, Taiwan, Thailand and UAE. 

We exchanged some souvenirs to each other and took lots of photos. Although 

we got along just few days only, we were like a big family. Some students 

changed from another class to Dancing class but teachers didn’t have time to 

teach them again, we would took the initiative to teach them to dance. 

 

On the last day of the summit, we needed to perform in the Closing Ceremony. 

All of us felt nervous because we were afraid that we would make mistakes 

during performance. However, we enjoyed on the stage and we didn’t have 

any mistake during the performance. After the ceremony, I didn’t want to leave, 

I wanted to stay and study with them. We gave hugs to each other and we 

cried together, we missed each other.  

 

In this summit, I learnt dancing skills and met students from different countries. 

I learnt how to express my feelings, and the most important was learning 

humbly from other students. I should do this even in school. 

 

Two weeks has passed after I came back to Hong Kong, but I am still missing 

them, sometimes I will cry at home. Now, I still have contact with students from 

South Korea. This is a wonderful experience and I will never forget this trip, 

students, teachers and all the things. I will put this memory in my heart. Hope I 

will have the chance to join again. 


